



Good Day Mr. Moore,

We thank you for meeting with us Friday May 6, 2022. We are looking forward to working with you to see the advances of the cause that affect the Haitian-American community of Delray Beach the most. We seek the support of the city to secure a permanent location for our community center.

We were fortunate to have a temporary location, granted to us for 24 months, located in the heart of the set at 280 SE  $2^{nd}$  Ave, Delray Beach, FL 33444.

So far, the Palm Beach Haitian Caribbean Resource Center has been able to:

- · Provide food drive to low income family
- Provide information about local housing program
- Coordinate with local organization and events
- Provide information about COVID vaccine, prevention and education, in coordination with DPFD
- · Give community support to newly transitioning immigrants
- Support low income families by directing them to programs
- Encourage Civic Engagement
- Advocate for Haitian Children
- Advocate for Haitian Community and its needs

PR Director

- Provide assistance to elderlies, ie transportation, translation, etc.
- Share relevant and current information within the community via social media, Radio and Haitian TV Network,
- And many more ...

These will be detailed in our presentation to the Commission Board this coming meeting.

We are open to your input, suggestions and update regarding our presentation.

Kind Regards

